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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, MAY 16, 2016, 7:00 P.M.

Work Session: The architects were unable to make the meeting tonight. Mr. Hanson brought up the subject of drug testing our athletes. Mr. Showalter presented a policy being used by another area school. There was a long discussion on the subject. Mr. Gardner and Mr. Priestley are in full support of instituting this policy. Ms. Epps thinks that all extra-curricular activities should be included in the policy. Mr. Showalter will work on a policy to be presented at the next Board meeting. 
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:01 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer (after Swearing in)
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Amy Getz
	Community Member/Library Board

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Jacob Klopfenstein
	The Journal Reporter


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to approve the meeting agenda with the addendum of Action Item R. 
Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the April 16, 2016 Regular Meeting.
Ms. Copping seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
SWEARING IN  of new Board Member, Tim Hunter. 
Mr. Hunter was sworn in by Notary Public and Secretary, Theresa Titone.

Election of Board Treasurer. 
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to nominate Tim Hunter as Board Treasurer.

Mr. Guiles seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

There were no presentations.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Amy Getz, a member from the Mancos Library board, spoke to the District’s Board in regard to the Bond Issue the District is considering. She spoke regarding the Mill Levy question the Library is presenting to Mancos citizens on this November’s Ballot. The Library Board is worried that if the District also requests a Bond on the same ballot that neither item will pass.
MOTION by Monty Guiles to adjourn to EXECUTIVE SESSION:  For the purpose of discussion regarding the purchase, acquisition, lease, transfer, or sale of any real, personal or other property interest as authorized by C.R.S. §274-6-402(4)(a). Those present at the outset of the executive session shall be members of the Board of Education, the Superintendent, and the Business Manager. The Board may subsequently invite others relative to the discussion to join them.
Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

Board adjourned to Executive Session at 7:08 pm.
Board returned from Executive Session at 7:25 pm.
Mr. Mitchell declared that no decisions had been made and no votes were taken.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report

Mr. Hanson asked if there were any questions on his written report. He reported on the Cafeteria’s CDE Audit, which went very well. No corrective action is needed. He brought up the Medical Marijuana in schools law which was signed into law last week. We will be waiting to hear from CASB and Mr. Farrington on policy changes. The other item is the transgender rest room issue. It will be a conversation in the future. He discussed the property which Dave Noack has approached the District about purchasing. Mr. Mitchell assigned Mr. Hanson and Mr. Guiles to pursue purchasing the property. Mr. Farrington suggested we have two fair market appraisals done. He reminded the Board to be in the Middle School by 1:30 for Graduation.
PreK-5 Principal’s Report

Mrs. Epps said that the Elementary chrome books are being used constantly and they will need more. There are currently three carts with 25 in each cart. She shared some new DIBELS Assessment reports. We are making good strides in growth. 
Secondary Principal’s Report

Mr. Priestley asked if there were any questions on his written report. He talked about the Senior Class, who earned over $500,000 in scholarships. Valedictorian is Vincent Grego; Salutatorian is Ro Paschal. He also reported that he had hired a Science Teacher today. Mr. Mitchell stated that he was a little disappointed with the lack of students who won scholarships not being present at the Awards.
Dean of Student’s Report

Mr. Showalter reported that we will be taking part in a training and safety planning on June 7. The new score boards for the Performance Center are coming in the first part of June. San Juan Basin Scholarship went to Ro Paschal who had a 3.71 GPA while participating in Track.
Accountability Committee Report

Mr. Hanson reported that the committee discussed the Bond, the Garden, and PTA. 
BOCES Report

Mr. Hawkins said the next meeting is this Wednesday. Ms. Epps reported that Steve Otter really appreciates the questions which Boe asks.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements/FY2017 Budget
Ms. Miller reported on the planning for the FY2017 Budget. ON the first page she explained the numbers used. Mr. Hanson added that if the negative factor was not in place we would have another $505,000 to spend. The second page is the preliminary funding of the Mil Levy. Next she went over the Capital Reserve Expenditures. All staff will get a step increase. And there was a 4% allowance for increases in insurance. One of the things added to the budget is a new accounting system from the same company we are using now. There was discussion regarding whether to stay a part of CASB or not. Another thing on the wish list is another paraprofessional for the ELC. This would allow us to fill the third classroom adding eight more students. Mr. Hanson will most likely recommend this action. Mr. Guiles said that since the Mill Levy will eventually go away we need to think about how to work them into the General Fund. Mr. Hunter would like to see us support the Garden. Mr. Hanson asked for a thumbs up or a thumbs down on hiring the extra paraprofessional for the ELC. The Board said yes.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Bond – The question that has come up on whether to do the Bond this year or next year. George K. Baum is at capacity and is not taking on any more elections this year. If we did a bond, we would most likely be on our own. George K. Baum did say it was a good year for a Bond, but they thought we were a little late deciding on a Bond now. It would be Mr. Hanson’s recommendation to wait, but it is the Board’s decision and he will do what he is told. Mr. Hunter does not think we are prepared at all to go for it this year. He does not think we have the numbers or the time to generate the support to make it a success. Mr. Hawkins and Ms. Coppinger both agreed and said we do not want to be in competition with the Library. The consensus of the Board is to not pursue a Bond for 2016, but to keep going with the plans for new athletic facilities.
Letter from Lee Hallberg (Library)
BOCES – Mr. Hanson said he wants to make this decision based on facts and he has not been able to gather all the facts yet. Mr. Hawkins is worried about Durango pulling out of the BOCES, and then the rest of the Districts being responsible for the costs. Mr. Mitchell asked if Mary Rubadeau still wants to come speak to the Board. Mr. Hanson said yes, perhaps the new director and the President of their Board Jack Schuenemeyer would like to come and speak to the Board. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to all Action Items except N and P.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

ACTION ITEMS

A. 2nd Reading

1) Policy IKF – Graduation Requirements

2) Policy IKF-E – Honors Classes
Approved by Consent Motion.
B. Act on Recommendation to approve new K-5 Math Curriculum
Approved by Consent Motion
C. Act on Recommendation to accept Deanna Hibbert and Audrey Huver’s resignations from the Transportation Department.
Approved by Consent Motion.
D. Act on Recommendation to accept Brittney Morgan’s resignation as MELC Paraprofessional.
Approved by Consent Motion.
E. Act on Recommendation to accept Amanda Tulio’s resignation as MELC Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion.
F. Act on Recommendation to Renew Administrative Contracts.
Approved by Consent Motion
G. Act on Recommendation to Renew Department Head Contracts.
Approved by Consent Motion
H. Act on Recommendation to Renew Superintendent’s Contract.
Approved by Consent Motion
I. Act on Recommendation to hire Alys Hansen as K-12 Art Teacher for 2016-17.
Approved by Consent Motion
J. Act on Recommendation to hire Tyra Hughes as MELC Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion
K. Act on Recommendation to hire Amy Skinner as MELC Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion
L. Act on Recommendation to hire Adilena Navarro as MELC Paraprofessional.
Approved by Consent Motion
M. Act on Recommendation to hire Amy Schweim as High School Spanish/English Teacher for 2016-2017 School Year.
Approved by Consent Motion
N. Act on Recommendation to hire Athletic Coaches (as listed).
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve action Item N minus hiring Emily Pearson.

Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

O. Approve Salary Schedule for 2016-2017.
Approved by Consent Motion
P. Approve Capital Reserve Purchase Resolution.
MOTION by Mr. Hunter : I MOVE  THAT  WE ADOPT  THE FOLLOWING  RESOLUTION ACCORDING   TO COLORADO  STATUTE  22-45-103:
In order to purchase a 2017 Blue Bird 65 student passenger bus for the Mancos School
District RE-6, the Board of Education hereby authorizes a FY16 Capital Reserve expenditure of
 $27 ,800.00 from Capital  Reserve  Fund (this purchase  will take the place of the small vehicle that is budgeted  in FYI6),  $29,000.00  from Small Rural Schools Funding  (currently  in transportation budget) to Colorado/West   Equipment,  Inc. This payment is for the first half of the bus that will be paid off and received  during  the FY17 budget.
Adopted  this 16th day of May 2016.
Mr. Hawkins  seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

Q. Approve additions to 2015-16 Substitute List.
Approved by Consent Motion
R. Act on Recommendation to approve Robert Jacoby as High School Social Studies teacher for the 2016/2017 school year.
Approved by Consent Motion
CORRESPONDENCE
Letter from Lee Hallberg (Library)
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. Special Meeting: May 27 or May 31, 7:30 am

The Board agreed on Friday morning, May 27 at 7:30 am
B. Next Regular Meeting: June 20, 2016 TBD – Mr. Hanson needs to check his schedule.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Kaelan Everett said she thinks it looks better to have students on a waiting list when the building is full, and supports hiring a paraprofessional. 
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 9:01 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
